Bredhurst Church Of England Primary School



Parents As Partners

Website: www.bredhurst.kent.sch.uk Newsletter 8.9.17



Self Control

Perseverance

Inclusion

Respect

Inspiration

Trust



Dear Parents,

Welcome to the 1st newsletter of the new school year.

Where did the last six weeks disappear? I hope you all had a lovely break, although I suspect you are looking forward to the return of a routine and perhaps some peace and quiet!



A very special warm welcome to our newest and smallest children, who have settled into the school routine and school life very quickly. It is lovely to have them join us.

All the children look very smart in their new uniforms and we have had an extremely calm, settled and enthusiastic start to the new school year. Well done to the year 6 children who sat their Kent Tests this week, we are very proud of you for trying your best!



Please do remember to check the website for information and any letters and to keep an eye out for any photographs that may have been added! The best way to keep yourself informed of the school events is to download the Bredhurst School App via:- app store or google play—search—type in Bredhurst Primary School—click get.

Unfortunately at the last minute the school cooking our meals changed—after a meeting with the provider I am delighted to inform you that the price will revert back to £2.25 with effect from the start of term. The meals have been of excellent quality with much larger portions—and seconds available every day! The children have really enjoyed their meals this week. School meals are Free for all children from Year R to Year 2.



Slushes are back on sale next week at 75p for Vimto or Raspberry.



We will not be making any phone calls home for forgotten PE Kits, swimming kits or homework. Please ensure your child's PE Kit is brought in on a Monday and taken home on a Friday for washing. We will only contact you if your child is unwell or a member of staff needs to speak with you. Please return the contact sheets that were sent home by next Friday 15th September.

If there are any concerns or issues regarding your child, please do not hesitate to make an appointment with the class teacher. If any issues are not resolved please book an appointment via the school office with Mrs Cox.

I would like to say a huge 'thankyou' to our anonymous gardener who has worked tirelessly to replant our front play-ground border with added windmills! Please ensure your child does not walk on our newly planted area.

We are very dependant of parental lifts for trips and sporting activities. If you think that in the future you would be able to help with this we now need all volunteers to undergo a DBS check. Please arrange a time with Mrs Sage, this will take about half an hour. I thank you in advance for your help.

Best Wishes

Michelle Cox

Head Teacher



Spirit of Bredhurst this Week

Fir Tree Alice Murphy

Forge Alessia Suvari

Hurstwood Harvey-Blue

Kemsley Henry Ridden

Oakwood Emily Page

Writer of the Week

Fir Tree

Forge To be announced

Hurstwood next week

Kemsley

Oakwood







Reminder: you are welcome to join us in our weekly celebration worship, which takes place every Friday at 9.10a.m. Our reception children will join us for worship after the October break.

Swimming will begin again next week. The time table is as follows:-

MondayKemsley Class1.30—3.30p.m.TuesdayFir Tree Class11.30—12.30p.m.WednesdayOakwood Class11.30—12.30p.m.

Forge Class 1.30—3.30p.m.

Thursday Hurstwood Class 1.30—3.30p.m.
Friday Fir Tree Class 11.30—12.30p.m.



If any parents can help with the changing of the children please see the class teacher. All parents must undergo a DBS check before they are allowed to help.

You will be sent out further information regarding clubs and the curriculum overviews for each class during the next week.



School uniform cardigans and jumpers must be Navy Blue, not black and school shoes must be worn at all times. Trainers will only be allowed for outside games.

Diary Dates

Tuesday 12th September
Wednesday13th September
Wednesday 13th September
Friday 29th September
Thursday 5th October
Thursday 12th October
Tuesday 17th October
Tuesday 17th October
Wednesday 18th October
Friday 20th October



FOBS Mtg
KM Reception Photographs
Reception Parents Meeting from 2.30p.m.
Harvest Festival at St Peters Church
New Reception Showarounds

Autumn Celebration

New Reception Showarounds

Parents Evenings
Parents Evening

Staff Development Day